WasTE CONNECTIONS INC.

Connect with the Future®

Amador Dispesal
P.O. Box 1270
Diamond Springs, CA 95619

March 31, 2010

Gerri Silva

County of El Dorado

2850 Fairlane Ct., Bldg “C”
Placerville, CA 95667

RE:  Request for annual rate adjustment
Dear Gerri,

Waste Connections of California, Inc., d/b/a Amador Disposal Service, is proud to service unincorporated
El Dorado County, and remain committed to provide the best customer service possible to our customers.

Pursuant to Section 19 of the Franchise Agreement between El Dorado County and Amador Disposal
Service Co Inc, and Waste Connections, Inc., please accept this correspondence as our formal request for
a rate adjustment to the current collection rate schedule for our service area.

We propose an increase of 15% based on actual operating results for 2009 and projected revenues and
costs for 2010 and 2011. We will provide to you our updated revenue, operating costs, and pass-through
projections for 2010 and 2011 by April 30™ 2010 after the audit of the 2009 financial statement is
complete. :

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that, pursuant to Section 19, Amador Disposal is
entitled to a reasonable profit on its operating costs. However, we currently expect that our audited
financial statements for 2009 will reflect that Amador Disposal continues, for the third year in a row, to

operate at a loss.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 530-295-2816.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Reggrds,

Sue Farris

Divisional Vice President
Waste Connections Inc,
Amador Disposal
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cc: Kevin Malone
Rob Nielsen
Rob Cloninger
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